
Safeguarding Report to Guild General Committee March 2025

Church requirements for safeguarding have remained fairly stable across 2024 and more parishes seem to be getting procedures in place. Consistency across parishes is difficult to monitor but I’ve detected a distinct focus on procedure from both Diocese and parishes following recent events.

In recent months, the Diocese has tightened up somewhat on DBS checks so some tower captains will find that they are no longer required to have an Enhanced DBS when there are no young people in the band. For those who feel the need to, a Basic DBS can be obtained through the government website.

Whilst monitoring of youth groups within the Guild remains the responsibility of the Guild SO, the F&GP Committee have discussed the issue of other cross parish groups, such as ringing schools, and decided that the monitoring of these groups should be done within the parishes in which they operate.

There have been a few safeguarding cases raised within the year and these have been settled satisfactorily. However, it is worth noting an ongoing issue with persons of interest crossing the border from other dioceses to ring in our towers. Tower captains should remain vigilant on safeguarding procedures when particularly when visitors are present at practice.

June Wells, Guild SO

